## Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam







Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

**July News** 

Dear Praying Friends,

This past month the Lord has impressed upon my heart that *Men ought always to pray and not to faint* (Luke 18:1b). This truth was not only spoken by the Lord Jesus, but was practiced by Him as well. The Gospel writers continually make mention of Christ's habit of prayer in which He besought His Father. Should not our hearts yearn to pray to Him who is all in all for wisdom, for intercession, for the salvation of the lost and more?

For two weeks of the past month we were at Junior and Senior camps with our young people. Eight attended the Junior camp and nine attended the Senior camp. Overall, we had three of our young people trust Christ as Savior as well as several decisions by those who were Christians. During the weekend time, we had members of the Bob Jones University team help in our services. It was encouraging for our teens to see other young people who desire to serve the Lord.

Thank you for praying about our permanent residency visas. We met with a migration agent recently to discuss the process and cost involved. Please continue to pray that the process will go smoothly and that above all, the Lord's will be done.

Thank you very much for your prayers and financial support. We likewise are praying for you as you labor in the mission field in which God has placed you.

Sincerely,

Kelly, Becca and Clarisse Gilliam